

August 11, 2025

To all Scofield families,

Welcome to the Scofield Parent-Teacher Fellowship (PTF)! The PTF consists of all parents and teachers at Scofield Christian School, and it exists to promote the philosophy and goals of SCS by providing a vehicle of communication between parents, teachers, and administrators. Our main goals are to organize and sponsor social events for SCS families, and to show appreciation and support of our teachers and staff.

In this packet, you will find information about PTF events, meetings, community donation enrollments, Parents in Prayer, ways to get involved and more! Please take a minute to read through this as you are able. As always, let us know if you have any questions OR would like to get involved. We would be happy to help!

Please join us for our monthly PTF Meetings! This year, we will alternate between morning in-person meetings (8:15 am) and evening Zoom meetings (8:00 pm).

Fri 8:15 AM, Sept 5 (Eastside Great Room) Mon 8:00 PM, Oct 6 (Zoom) Fri 8:15 AM, Nov 7 (Eastside Great Room) Mon 8:00 PM, Dec 1 (Zoom) Fri 8:15 AM, Jan 16 (Eastside Great Room) Mon 8:00 PM, Feb 2 (Zoom) Fri 8:15 AM, Mar 6 (Eastside Great Room) Mon 8:00 PM, April 6 (Zoom) Fri 8:15 AM, May 1 (Eastside Great Room)

## **PTF Board Contact Information:**

President Angela Borden scsptf.president@gmail.com Programs VP Marisa Cheung marisa.dillahunty@gmail.com Membership VP Meredith Espey espey.meredith@gmail.com Treasurer Allison Davenport treasurer.scsptf@gmail.com Social VP Elena Stefani scofieldptf@gmail.com Communications VP **Emily Moran** emilyamoran@yahoo.com teilandbates@gmail.com Secretary Teresa Bates

Praying for a great 2025-2026 year!

In His love,

Angela Borden
SCS Parent Teacher Fellowship President
SCSPTF.President@gmail.com
www.scsptf.org

## <u>COMMUNITY DONATION ENROLLMENTS:</u> You can help Scofield raise money just by doing your everyday shopping! Enroll today and shop for SCS!!

See <a href="https://www.scofieldchristianschool.org/other-ways-to-support-scs">https://www.scofieldchristianschool.org/other-ways-to-support-scs</a> for links to these programs:

<u>TOM THUMB</u>: Tom Thumb will donate 1% of your Reward Card purchases to SCS. If you are new to this program, please fill out the "Good Neighbor Program" form and turn in to your local Tom Thumb store

(https://www.tomthumb.com/content/dam/store/good-neighbor/GOOD\_NEIGHBOR\_BROCHURE\_TT.pdf). The SCS Good Neighbor Code is 1063. If you have done this in the past, no action is needed and your card should be linked to SCS when you make purchases there.



KROGER: Link your Kroger Plus card to SCS at <u>www.krogercommunityrewards.com</u> Kroger will donate a percentage of your purchase to SCS. Note: All families must reapply to this program EACH year.

<u>BOX TOPS:</u> SCS receives 10 cents for every Box Top we collect. This adds up fast! Box Tops are found on lots of grocery items and they now collect through digital receipts. Whether you shop for groceries online through places like Shipt, Target, or Instacart, or in person, you can submit your email receipts to earn for SCS! To find out more, go to

www.boxtops4education.com

## **ADDITIONAL WAYS TO SUPPORT SCOFIELD PTF:**

<u>SPIRIT STORE:</u> Rock cute gear and rep Scofield throughout the community! There are a variety of shirts in all sizes, and other fun gear! A portion of all sales comes directly back to the PTF. Spirit Store will be open for the fall pre-sale September 22nd- October 6th. With delivery estimated end of October.

https://www.scsptf.org/shop

\*Students can wear their spirit shirts on Fridays with jeans/uniform bottoms

<u>BIRTHDAY SIGN MARQUEE</u>: Wish your child "HAPPY BIRTHDAY" on our electronic sign! \$20/announcement, Order here with at least 48 hours notice: <u>Scsptf.org/birthday</u>

<u>SPIRIT NIGHTS</u>: We partner with local restaurants throughout the year to hold give back nights. Each participating restaurant will donate a portion of the "Scofield sales" back to SCS! Don't forget to mention you're with Scofield. Stay tuned as we schedule these throughout the year. Snap a picture and email it to the office at:

office@scofieldchristian.org for a free dress coupon.

Join us for our first Spirit Night:

Monday, September 10 @ 4-9 PM Shadys Burgers Brewhaha)
Where 10% of all dine in and carry out will be donated back to our school.

<u>BOO MY YARD:</u> During October, you will have the opportunity to purchase "BOO!" yard signs and candy for your own yard or to surprise a friend! You'll never know when the BOO will arrive! More details to come this fall.

<u>TEACHER CHRISTMAS BONUS:</u> Our favorite holiday tradition! The PTF collects donations as you feel led, then presents them to our teachers and staff as a "Christmas (Love) Bonus" to show our gratitude to them for coming alongside us as we raise and teach our children. More details to come.

<u>PARENTS IN PRAYER</u>: We are changing this year to meeting the first Wednesday of the month right after chapel to pray for our school! We will specifically pray for each child over the course of the year as well as any prayer requests that we receive. Come join us!

<u>VOLUNTEER!</u> We have many places to get you plugged in around our school! Whether it is planning an event, supporting teachers, or working behind the scenes, the PTF cannot exist without you! Please let us know how you'd best like to serve the school by visiting:

https://www.scsptf.org/about-4

Don't forget to follow us on Social Media



